
 

                    

Newsletter to Parents      Thursday, 15th September 2022 

 

Year One Learning 
The children were given photographs of themselves in the first week back and worked 

hard to complete self-portraits which are now on display in the classroom. 

We talked about the Queen's life and some things that happened while she was Queen. 

The children worked on their fine motor skills to create some flowers out of rolled 

tissue paper and we constructed a wreath that can be taken to Buckingham Palace as a 

gesture for the Royal Family. 

In science, we have been learning about materials and identifying some types of 

materials that everyday objects are made from. 

In literacy, the children have written about some things they would do if they were 

Queen or King for the day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Edmund’s Catholic Primary School 
Diocese of Westminster 

www.st-edmunds-school.org/website  
Follow us on @stedmundsschoo1 
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Class Assemblies 

 

 

 

 

Here are the dates for the 

upcoming class assemblies: 

 

Thursday, 22nd September: Year 6 

Thursday, 29th September: Year 5 

Thursday, 6th October: Year 4 

Thursday, 13th October: Year 3 

Thursday, 20th October: Reception 

 

Assemblies start at 10.10am in the 

hall and finish by 10.30am. 

School Council 

 

 

 

 

Elections for the School Council will be 

taking place soon.  Your child will be 

coming home with a form to complete 

if they would like to put themselves 

forward.  Two children from each class 

will be chosen starting from Reception 

class. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II’s State Funeral 

 

 

 

 

 

School will be closed on Monday, 19th September for the State Funeral as this 

is a national bank holiday.  School will open as usual on Tuesday, 20th September. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Place2be 

 

 

 

 

The Place2be charity have also created some information and resources in order 

to help support children when someone well-known dies. 

 

https://www.place2be.org.uk/about-us/news-and-

blogs/2022/september/supporting-your-child-when-someone-famous-dies/ 

 

What do our students say about their learning? 
Y6 –Lessons are inclusive and informative.  The teachers let you ask 

questions and share opinions. 

Y6 – Lessons are challenging and you know you have the teachers’ 

support which makes you work hard.  

https://www.place2be.org.uk/about-us/news-and-blogs/2022/september/supporting-your-child-when-someone-famous-dies/
https://www.place2be.org.uk/about-us/news-and-blogs/2022/september/supporting-your-child-when-someone-famous-dies/


St. Edmund’s Safeguarding Information 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

What do our students say about safeguarding? 

 

Y6 – There are always lots of adults around to talk to if 

something happens. 

Y6 – If you are in a mood you can talk to the teachers and 

they will understand where you are coming from and how you 

are feeling.  
 

Safeguarding 
Safeguarding and keeping our children safe are very important to us. If you have any suggestion on how we can 

improve on our safety measures, please do speak with Mrs Savva-Brown. 

If you have any concerns about any child’s safety or child protection, please see 
Mrs Savva-Brown, the school’s Designated Safeguarding Lead – Headteacher ASAP. 

If she is not available, please see another member of the safeguarding team. 
There are photographs of the Safeguarding team placed in each classroom, please talk to your children 

and encourage them to talk to the adults in school if ever they need to. 
For information on Safeguarding, please see the Tower Hamlets multi-agency safeguarding hub website. 
https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/health__social_care/children_and_family_care/Multi-Agency-

Safeguarding-Hub-MASH.aspx 

https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/health__social_care/children_and_family_care/Multi-Agency-Safeguarding-Hub-MASH.aspx
https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/health__social_care/children_and_family_care/Multi-Agency-Safeguarding-Hub-MASH.aspx

